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Requirements 

Pursuant to Section 108 of the Act, this consent is issued subject to the following conditions: 


Decision A: Subdivision 


3. Prior to the approval of the survey plan pursuant to Section 223 of the Act, the consent 
holder shall:

 


(e)  Provide for Council’s approval a preferred name and two alternatives for the private way. 
The applicant is advised that in accordance with Community Board policy, road names 
should reflect the history of the area. 

Proposed Street Names 

Preferred name:

 

	 Osler Avenue


Alternative Names:


	 Osler Way

	 Osler Lane


How “Osler Avenue” reflects the history of the area 

The previous owners of 54-56 Puketona Road - Freddy and Carol Osler-Weppenaar - are 
internationally renown trapeze artists, who performed to great acclaim (including winning 
the 1978 Circus World Championships) as “The Flying Oslers”. 


On retiring from the international circuit, they chose to make Paihia their home, 
purchasing 54-56 Puketona Road and building “ActionWorld”, an innovative outdoor 
activity park. For over 14 years it provided adventure and entertainment to local children, 
families and visiting tourists; a true community asset.


Naming the private way “Osler Avenue" recognises the Osler-Weppenaar’s decade + 
contribution to the local community and honours the love and respect in which they are 
held for employing and mentored young locals, helping local Maori initiatives, and 
supporting local schools.


